
ACT Retake FAQ

1. Which law requires students to take the ACT/SAT in the 11th grade year? 
Per state law, T.C.A. § 49-6-6001, effective July 1, 2007, “every public school student shall take 
an examination at grade eleven (11).

2. Is the ACT a graduation requirement? 
Yes, beginning in the 2017–18 school year, the ACT or SAT will be required for students 
receiving a regular high school diploma who were enrolled in a Tennessee public school in their 
junior year per the Tennessee State Board of Education’s high school policy.  

3. Can an eligible student register for the ACT with writing as part of this 
initiative? 
No, students who need to take the writing portion of the ACT should register for a national ACT 
testing date. Information on ACT national testing can be found here. 

4. How will student scores be reported? 
Students will receive a physical score report from ACT, Inc. three to eight weeks after testing. 

5. What if a qualifying student wants to retake the ACT but is absent on the date 
that we offer the test? 
Students who miss the test date at their school will need to retake the exam on a national test 
date at their own expense or by using an ACT fee waiver. Students who meet the requirements 
to be considered economically disadvantaged are eligible for up to two fee waivers from ACT, 
Inc. These fee waivers can be used to register for the ACT on any national test date. The 
department will no longer offer districts or students vouchers to test on national test dates. 

6. Can seniors take the ACT for the first time through the ACT Senior Retake 
Opportunity? 
All students receiving a regular diploma in the state of Tennessee are expected to participate in 
spring state day ACT testing in their junior year. The intent of the retake is to offer an additional 
opportunity to all students who tested as juniors.  If a senior has yet to take the ACT, however, it 
is permissible for the student to participate in the October test administration. Juniors and 
underclassmen are not permitted to participate in the October test administration.   Please note 
that juniors and seniors who are considered economically disadvantaged may request up to two 
fee waivers to take the ACT on a national test date at no cost to them. For information on ACT 
fee waivers, please visit https://www.act.org/content/dam/act/unsecured/documents/
FeeWaiver.pdf.  

https://www.act.org/content/dam/act/unsecured/documents/FeeWaiver.pdf

